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“Our View” Editorial: Keep huge Asian carp out of Great Lakes before it’s too late

The Morning Journal, morningjournal.com 

Asian carp are monsters. They weigh up to 100 pounds and can jump high out of the water damaging boats and injuring fishermen. Such fish need to be kept out of Lake Erie and the rest of the Great Lakes before it's too late.

It is feared the carp would decimate the Great Lakes' $9 billion fishing industry and hit Lake Erie especially hard. For years the carp population has been moving northward and is now approaching Chicago at the gates of the Great Lakes.

Unfortunately, the Obama administration appears more intent on keeping barge traffic moving through Illinois waterways than keeping powerful dangerous leaping fish with huge appetites out of the largest source of fresh water in the world.

The $78.5 million plan unveiled by the White House Monday calls for navigational locks and gates in Chicago-area waterways to be opened less frequently and for poisoning nearby waters when they are open.

Michigan, Ohio, Minnesota, Wisconsin, Pennsylvania and New York have been waging an uphill battle against Illinois, the Supreme Court and the Obama administration to get the Illinois shipping locks closed. Concerns have been raised because Asian carp DNA has been found in Lake Michigan.

Ohio Gov. Ted Strickland is particularly concerned about Lake Erie. Recreational fishing on the lake generates $801 million in economic activity for Ohio and provides $52 million in state and local tax revenues annually. Lake Erie is particularly at risk if the carp take hold because it produces more fish than all other Great Lakes combined.

Strickland and other governors fear the administration's reluctance to close the Illinois shipping locks could lead to ecological and economic disaster for the Great Lakes region.

